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OUR NEXT MEETING 
A REMINDER THAT OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE VIRTUAL. 

Mike Wabe will be presenting Ψ/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŀƴŘ DƘƻǎǘ 

{ǘƻǊƛŜǎΩ via the Zoom Platform.  

This will take place on our 

normal meeting night, the 

12th November 2020 at 

7.30pm. 

If you wish to watch the 

presentation, please email 

Andy Kerridge, 
membership@suffolkfhs.org.uk 
and he will send you a link to join the meeting. Remember 

you have to be a SFHS member to apply.  

Join now if you are not a member. Just £12 (or £10 for 

over 60s) and this includes joint membership.  

To attend a "Zoom" meeting, you will need to install Zoom. Do not be put off, it is a simple task. 

There are literally hundreds of videos and guides to install and use Zoom.  

Here are links to a couple of them: 
 

Zoom installation or How to use Zoom  or you can choose one you like using a search engine (such as 

Google). 

 

 

mailto:membership@suffolkfhs.org.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mbbYqiurgeo
https://www.tomsguide.com/uk/news/how-to-use-zoom


 

Honorary Life Membership awarded to Alan Bumpstead 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am pleased to announce that our former Chairman, Alan Bumpstead has recently received 

Honorary Life Membership of the Suffolk Family History Society.  

Sadly, due to the Covid situation this award could not be presented at the AGM so our Vice 

Chairman, Andy Kerridge and Patron, Doug Howlett were delighted to be able to travel over 

to Haverhill to present Alan with his award. 

Doug congratulated Alan and said that it was a great pleasure to be able to give him this well-

deserved award on behalf of the Society. 

The award ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜŘ !ƭŀƴΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Society and reads:- 

 

This Certificate Commemorates Granting 

Honorary Life Membership 

To 

Alan Bumpstead 

In appreciation of his many years of continuous service 

To the Suffolk Family History Society, with the Haverhill Group and as 

Baptism Index Co-ordinator. 

 

 

On behalf of our Group I would like to personally congratulate Alan. I cannot think of anyone more worthy than him 

for all the hard work, commitment and service to the society and of course to our group in Haverhill.  

Brian Thompson 



 

100th Anniversary of the unveiling of the  

Haverhill War Memorial  

After the war, Haverhill created a Peace Committee to decide how to celebrate peace and 

remember the men who lost their lives. 

¶ One sub-committee dealt with organising 

Ψ/ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴǎΩΦ 

¶ Another dealt ǿƛǘƘ ΨwŜŎognition and Roll of 

IƻƴƻǳǊΩΦ 

¶ The third sub-committee considered a 

ΨtŜǊƳŀƴŜƴǘ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭΩ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƳŜƴ ǿƘƻ 

lost their lives. 

After a very careful consideration it was resolved to 

divide the funds received into two sections: -  

(1) Celebrations.  

(2) recognition of the members of the Forces, 

permanent memorial and Roll of Honour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Haverhill Peace Celebrations Committee  

Saturday February 22, 1919 

 

The Recognition and Roll of Honour sub committee recommended that: - 

 

Å Each man who had been recognised as having performed distinguished service 

should receive a small present.  

Å Entertainment and repast should be provided for the disabled and seriously 

wounded men. 

Å A roll of honour containing the names (estimated at 400) of Haverhill men who had 

served in the forces of HM Army or Navy during the war should be placed in the 

panels of the front wall of the Town Hall.  



 

Adverts appeared asking for the names of men who had joined up from Haverhill. A letter 

was published in the local newspaper pointing out that Ƴŀƴȅ ΨIŀǾŜǊƘƛƭƭΩ ƳŜƴ ƘŀŘ ƴƻǘ ŜƴƭƛǎǘŜŘ 

in Haverhill and questioning whether they should be excluded from the Memorial and Roll of 

Honour. 

  

 

Haverhill Peace Celebrations Committee  

Saturday February 22, 1919 

 

The Permanent Memorial sub-committee considered various suggestions which included:  

 

¶ The building of a cottage hospital 

¶ The provision of a motor ambulance 

¶ ¢ƘŜ ŜƴŘƻǿƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŀ ōŜŘ ŀǘ !ŘŘŜƴōǊƻƻƪŜΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ 

¶ Clock chimes 

¶ Memorial cottages 

¶ Clock tower 

¶ Swimming baths 

 

Estimates had been obtained in connection with each suggestion and after careful 

deliberation they came to the decision that the provision of a covered tepid swimming bath 

with slipper and shower baths should be recommended. 

 

 

 



 

 

So what happened to the plans to have swimming baths as a permanent memorial? 

 

It was estimated that a sum of £2,500 to £3000 

would be needed for the public baths while 

the memorial would cost about £400. The sum 

received by subscriptions was insufficient so 

the plan for the Baths was abandoned.  

It was recommended that a memorial cross 

be set up in the cemetery. 

 

The man contracted to build the Memorial Cross was Edward 

Coote Green, a marble and stone mason whose business was at 

59 High Street.  

 

He had the unenviable task of inscribing the name of his own 

son, Frank who was killed in action on 21 September 1918.  

 

The Memorial Cross in Haverhill Cemetery is set upon an 

octagonal base on which is recorded the names of the fallen and 

inscribed:  

 

 

ΨCŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ ǳƴǘƛƭ ŘŜŀǘƘΩ 

This Cross was erected by the inhabitants of 

Haverhill 

In memory of those who laid down their 

lives 

In the Great War 1914 ς 1919. 

ΨDǊŜŀǘŜǊ ƭƻǾŜ ƘŀǘƘ ƴƻ Ƴŀƴ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘƛǎΣ 

¢Ƙŀǘ ŀ Ƴŀƴ ƭŀȅ Řƻǿƴ Ƙƛǎ ƭƛŦŜ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦΩ 
 

  

 

The permanent memorial was dedicated and unveiled during an impressive ceremony on 

21st November 1920. The final cost of the Memorial Cross was £1250.  
 

At the dedication, LieutςGeneral Sir Charles Briggs spoke to the large assembled gathering of 

ǘƻǿƴΩǎ ǇŜople. 

 



 
òL ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ нр ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ Ƴȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ 

IŀǾŜǊƘƛƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ǎǉǳŀŘǊƻƴΣ L ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƘƻƴƻǳǊŜŘ ǘƻ 

ǳƴǾŜƛƭ ŀ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƭƭŜƴ ƘŜǊƻŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿƻǊƭŘ 

ǿŀǊΦ  

IŀŘ ƛǘ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀƛŘ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ Ŏƻǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƛǾŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ŀƳƻƴƎǎǘ ǳǎΣ ȅƻǳ 
ƳƛƎƘǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻƻǊ .ŜƭƎƛǳƳ ŀƴŘ 
CǊŀƴŎŜΦ 

Lƴ ǳƴǾŜƛƭƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŀƭΣ L ƘƻǇŜ ŀƴŘ ǘǊǳǎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ 
ƻƴŜǎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǊŜǾŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ 
ƭƻƻƪ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƘŜǊƻŜǎ ǿƘƻ ŦƻǳƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦó 

 

 

  

 

http://canadianimmigrant.ca/community/remembrance-day-the-symbolism-of-the-poppy-flower/attachment/37093_remembrance-poppy-2/


 

Edward Bellman Rodney Router 
Edward RouterΩǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ²²м ŎƻƳƛŎ ǇƻǎǘŎŀǊŘ ƘŜ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мфмрΦ ²ƘŜƴ L 

bought it, I loved the sentiment of the picture not realising the tragedy that would unfold in researching the 

sender. 

 

Sent to his mother at 12 John Street, Plymouth it reads: 

5ŜŀǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΣ Wǳǎǘ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ LΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƻƴƛƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƭeaving Plymouth. 

²ŜΩǊŜ ŀǘ bŜǿŎŀǎǘƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŦŜǿ ŘŀȅǎΦ ²Ŝ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭƭȅ ǎǘŀȅ ƴŜŀǊ 9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘ {ŎƻǘƭŀƴŘ ōǳǘ ŎŀƴΩǘ Ǝƻ ŀǎƘƻǊŜΦ IŀǾŜ 

Ǝƻǘ ƴƻ ǎǘŀƳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ŀƴȅΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƛƳŜ ȅŜǘΦ 9Ř 

Edward Bellman Rodney Router was the name given to four generations in the Router family so for ease 

they are referred to as I, II, III and IV. The writer of the card was therefore Edward Bellman Rodney Router 

IV who was born in Plymouth in 1894 and baptised in Holy Trinity Church, Plymouth on 4th January 1895. He 

was the son of Edward Bellman Rodney Router III who had been born on 7th October 1873 and his wife 

Emma Jane Rone who had been born in 1865.  

Edward Bellman Rodney Router II was born on 8th December 1848 in Plymouth, the son of Royal Naval 

Seaman, Edward Bellman Router I (no Rodney) and his wife Mary Ann.  

Edward Bellman Router I had been born in Callington Cornwall in 1819 and baptised there on 24th October 

1819. Here was a break in tradition for Edward Bellman Router IΩǎ Ŧŀther was named John. Born in 1795, 

John married Jane Skinner in Callington Cornwall on 14th May 1819. John was the son of Stephen Rowter, 

born 1767 and his wife Jennifer Bellman which was obviously where the forename name Bellman arose from. 

Edward Bellman Router IΩǎ ǿƛŦŜ ǿŀǎ tƭȅƳƻǳǘƘ ōƻǊƴ aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ wŜŜŘ όōƻǊƴ мумтύ ǿƘƻƳ ƘŜ ƘŀŘ ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ ƻƴ 

13th January 1845 in the Parish Church at East Stonehouse, Devon.  

¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ƭƛƴƪ ōȅ ƴŀƳŜ ōǳǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΣ LΣ LLL ŀƴŘ L± ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ wƻȅŀƭ bŀǾŀƭ ǘǊŀŘƛǘion. 

In 1844 Edward Bellman Router I was serving on board HMS Albion as an Ordinary Seaman. Four years later 

he was an Able Seaman serving on board HMS Eagle and later HMS Bellepheron. 

Edward Bellman Router I died on 26th June 1849 and was buried at Charles the Martyr, Plymouth on 1st July. 

He was just 29 years old. He had been suffering from cancer of the rectum. His son Edward Bellman Rodney 

Router II who had been born on 8th December 1848 was just six months old. 

 


